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	NORTH BRADLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 

MONDAY, 2 JANUARY 2023 AT 

NORTH BRADLEY PROGRESSIVE HALL


COUNCILLORS PRESENT
	Cllr Bernard Clarkson (BC)

	Cllr Roger Evans (Chair) (RE)

	Cllr Mrs Jenny Joyce (JJ)

	Cllr Mrs Lee Lee (LL) 

	Cllr Horace Prickett (HP)

	Cllr Russell Willsmer (RW)

	Mrs Karin Elder (Clerk) 

	Two members of the public and Hayley Bell, Trowbridge Town Council, Head of Service and Information Services


	Item
	Record
	

	
	RE welcomed all to the meeting. RE reported the unexpected death of Cllr Pam Kettlety before Christmas paying tribute to her service to the Parish Council and the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group. He asked that members stand for a minute’s silence to remember her.

	

	121
	APOLOGIES TC, NC, FM

	

	122
	MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  RE and LL – parking in Churchlands and Church Lane. 

	

	123
123.1
123.2

	ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING FOR MEMBERS OF PUBLIC 19:35
Ms Hayley Bell addressed the council about Beat the Street, a Wiltshire and Swindon Sport initiative that will promote health and well-being within the community. Boxes would be placed on lampposts and scanned with key fobs to get points, encouraging people to be more active. She is requesting a contribution of £500 towards the project that would take place over three weeks in autumn 2023.  Hayley would guide the PC through the process and each pupil would have a key fob. There will be promotion through radio, school newsletters, social media and press releases. RE thanked Hayley for attending and advised that the matter would be discussed when the meeting was back in session.
Mss Daglish and Warner addressed the council about their concerns with cars being parked on corners and in front of drives at school drop off and pick up time, blocking residents’ access and egress. Police have effectively monitored the situation but cannot be there all the time. An ambulance was prevented from accessing a property and an appointment has been missed due to a driver being unable to get their car out of their drive. Mss Daglish and Warner are asking for the Parish Council’s support to their request for yellow lines on the road to prevent cars parking there. 

	

	124
	MEETING BACK IN SESSION 20.10
RE asked that this parking issue be highlighted to the school. RW will raise at a school governors’ meeting. HP confirmed that he had received Ms Daglish’s form requesting yellow lines. Councillors confirmed their support for the request form. Clerk will complete and submit to the LHFG. 
	

	125
	MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 5 December, having been circulated previously, were approved, and signed as a true record of the meeting. 
 
	

	126
126.1
126.2
126.3
126.4

126.5

126.6

126.7

126.8

	MATTERS RISING

109.1 Pedestrian crossing incident -   Clerk has written to WC raising traffic concerns. Awaiting reply.

111.1 Overgrown leylandii at a Southwick Road garden has still not been cut back. Clerk to write to resident again and bring to David Wyatt, WC arboriculture officer’s attention. 

111.3 Upgrading of data, bus timetables. HP reported that this has been passed to bus company First and continues to be work in progress. 
 111.4 Reseating of noisy drain at Hungry Horse remains outstanding. HP reported that this has been inspected but that there is uncertainty about whose responsibility it is to mend it.  

111.5 Ireland blocked drain – BC reported that this does appear to work.
111.8 Church Lane resurfacing –WC Major Maintenance Team are currently reviewing this approach. Mark Banks will let clerk know once he receives any update on this. Clerk to ask Mark Banks to ensure that resurface of Church Lane is in next year’s budget contract. 
114.3 Church Lane flooding – a CCTV survey is due to be undertaken in the new year along with undertaking some hydraulic modelling of the network.  

115 Baptist Church ‘Warm Space’ initiative should be available in two weeks’ time. Clerk to find out details before making agreed donation of £100.  


	

	127
127.1

127.2

127.3


	DEVELOPMENT CONTROL – APPLICATIONS RECEIVED  

PL/2022/09661: Norris Hill Farm, Silver Street Lane, Brokerswood, BA13 4EY– Demolition of existing building and replacement with new building to provide annexed accommodation..   Councillors resolved to support the application on condition that the new building is annexed to Norris Hill farm and used only privately by family and friends
Wiltshire Times Article 24 December 2022 reference link road and bridge 
Councillors confirmed that they continue to object to any vehicular access to site H2.6 from North Bradley. Clerk to ask Cllrs Graham Hill and David Vigar where they are getting this new information from.
Councillors resolved to reintroduce a comments circulation list for sub-committee members to record their comments in advance of the PC meeting. Clerk will circulate for any new application.  


	

	128

	DEVELOPMENT CONTROL - DECISIONS MADE BY WC  None

	

	129

	CORRESPONDENCE 
Email from Wessex Water 20 December – Sewer Rehabilitation and Water Mains Replacement, Southwick. Programme of maintenance taking place starting 30 January through to May. Clerk to ask NC to put info on the website.
	

	130
	DONATIONS
Councillors discussed the “Beat the Street” – comments “£500 is too much for the small precept”; “not a viable project”; “viable if less than £500”. Councillors resolved to support the project in principle but cannot afford the £500. They could provide £100. Clerk to notify Hayley Bell. 
 
	

	131
	PARISH COUNCIL VACANCY
Two residents had expressed an interest in being co-opted on to the PC. A vote took place and Mrs Gina Lunt was selected as the preferred applicant. RE will notify Mrs Lunt and the clerk will send her the necessary documentation. Clerk to notify second applicant. 
 
	

	132
132.1
132.2

132.3

132.4

132.5

132.6

132.7

132.8

	MAINTENANCE – 

BC updated the council on recent matters:

Replacement of Brokerswood bin continues to be outstanding. 

The Common Oak tree – fungus has fallen off. Clerk to report to tree surgeon.
A large tv and bin lid have been dumped at the Southwick Road layby. Request removal by Parish Steward

Two broken bollards at Meridian Park need replacing. 

Large pothole near 53 Woodmarsh – HP rang WC Highways emergency line but no answer. He called police who also tried to contact the highways team. He identified the pothole as a road hazard. Eventually someone took the call. PMN The pothole was repaired the following morning. 

Replacement 30mph sign at Novuna roundabout. Outstanding. Clerk to chase. PMN Is on the schedule but there is a back log, and it will be prioritised.
Potholes on St Nicholas Close. Outstanding. Clerk to chase. Also, yellow lines are fading and need repainting. 
Rotting leaves are making walking very slippery in alleyway between church and primary school. 
	

	133
133.1
133.2
	FINANCE
Precept - Councillors considered a proposal for next year’s precept budget. After studying the estimated expenditure for 22/23 and the proposal for 23/24, proposed by HP, seconded by RW, it was resolved to accept £16,703 as a precept figure.

The following payments having been previously circulated, were approved and will be paid on-line:
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	Payee
	Amount

	
	133.2.1
	K Elder Salary, office/travel expenses December
	£572.17

	
	133.2.2
	HMRC December
	£132.40

	
	133.2.3
	Google Work Space subscription 1 Dec 22-31 Dec 22
	£2.30

	
	133.2.4
	Progressive Hall Rental 2022
	£201.00

	
	133.2.5
	Gooding Accounts Quarterly Payroll 
	£30.00

	
	
	

	134
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Clerk reminded councillors that there are two bank holidays in May pushing AGM back to 15th May. RE asked if May meeting could be cancelled. Clerk will check if there is a required time limit for the AGM.  

	

	135
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING Monday 6 February 2023 19:30 at the Progressive Hall. 
	

	
	The meeting closed at 21.30 

Signed …………………………
	Date ……………………
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